Walton-Schuler Ditch Co. Annual Meeting February 24, 2015

Attendee's

- Phyllis Mills
- John & Jane Buxton
- Virgil Dodson
- Roger & Margaret Klemsassen
- Chad Parsch
- Gary Denker
- Eric Hanson
- Conrad Comer
- Maurice Ham
- Russell Crago
- Randy Culver
- Ken Froelich
- Woody Hayes
- David Rossi

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.

Meeting minutes from 2014 were read and approved.

Financial report was read and approved.

Unfinished Business;

- Man holes that need grates
- Kelly Barthel's old house has a culvert that needs repaired
- BHSU problems seem to be taken care of and will look at repairing the ditch that has eroded to the point of low volume downstream.

New Business;

- Ditch cleanup set for the last two weekends in April
- David Rossi to contact ditch runner for summer job. Waiting for response
- Investigate possible damage to pipe from horizontal bore on St. Joe. Ken, Virgil and Eric to look into possible damage.
- Head gate looks good
- Thought that roots will be the problem this summer
- Cundy place is being cleaned up
- Pearson drive culvert needs attention

- Jackson Blvd. curbing damaged by plow. This will need to be repaired, Virgil was going to contact Dennis Page
- BHSU presented plan for 2015 project. Further conversation will take place as planning
 is completed through the summer. The project will not start until the fall of 2015 after
 water season is complete. Randy will be contacting board as more information and
 planning becomes available.
- Dry Creek Condo Assoc. was in attendance and was wondering if they are current. They are current and will be responsible for 8.49 acres of property.
- Property below Woody's house needs to be cleaned up
- Current rates will be maintained for 2015

Elections;

- Eric Hanson was elected president
- David Rossi will continue on as Sec/Tres.

Meeting was adjourned at 8.05pm.